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From the Principal’s Desk 

Dear Families, 

 

Happy New Year! I hope all of our Eastford Elementary School families are 

enjoying a happy and healthy beginning to 2024! It looks like the winter weather 

is now upon us in full force.  For those that don’t know, when there is inclement or 

unsafe weather forecast for our area, local Superintendents conference with a 

weather professional about the expected or current conditions and generally a joint 

decision is reached about how schools will respond.  Many districts send students 

to The Woodstock Academy, so we try to make a decision that is in the best 

interests of both our high school students who are out waiting for the bus at 5:30 

a.m., and our elementary students who don’t head out for the bus until much later 

in the morning.  In addition, we also consult with the First Selectman and the 

town road crew as needed to fully assess the conditions in Eastford specifically.   

 

Please remember that we take children outside for recess unless the temperature 

and/or windchill make it too dangerous to do so.  Students need to be dressed 

properly in order to participate in outdoor recess.  Snow pants and snow boots are 

required for children to play in the snow.  Please send these with your child when 

there is snow on the ground.  

 

By now, most of you are familiar with our procedures for announcing school 

closings, late openings, and any other unexpected changes to our school 

calendar.  Radio station WINY and television channels WFSB and WVIT will 

carry announcements about school delays, cancellations and early closings.  You 

will also receive a text message, email and voicemail from our automated 

emergency alert system.  Additionally, you may wish to sign up for free text alerts 

of closings, delays and cancellations from the local news stations by going to their 

respective websites.  Please notify me or the school office if you are not receiving 

automated emergency alerts so that we can make any necessary changes to correct 

this.   

  

The PTO’s Giving Tree collection has once again been very successful! Thanks to 

all who were able to purchase a snowflake and make a donation this year.  The 

money raised will support Eastford’s Food Pantry and families in need in our 
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school community. The combined effort will bring some relief to Eastford families 

throughout the year. 

 

I would also like to thank the many local organizations and groups that have 

generously worked to provide additional holiday cheer for many of our families and 

students.  We have been able to assist families with food, clothing, school supplies, 

toys, gifts and other needs.  Please don’t hesitate to reach out to our school 

counselor, Ms. Murana, or to me, if you or someone you know is struggling and 

could use some support.  

 

The Board of Education is beginning to prepare its budget for the 2024-25 school 

year. Citizens who would like to be informed about our budget development may 

attend the budget meetings, all of which are public and are held in-person at the 

school, with a virtual option to join as well.  Please contact the school office if you 

would like information to connect virtually to one or more of the meetings that are 

scheduled for: 

 

January 11, 2024 at 6:00 PM – Regular BOE meeting; 

January 18, 2024 at 6:00 PM – Finance Committee;  

January 30, 2024 at 6:00 PM – Finance Committee; and 

February 8, 2024 at 5:00 PM – Prior to Regular BOE meeting if needed 

 

 

Registration is now open for our 2024-2025 preschool and kindergarten 

classes. To be eligible for kindergarten, students must be Eastford residents 

and be 5 years old or turning 5 years old by September 1, 2024.  This is a new 

eligibility requirement established by the State Department of Education and the 

Office of Early Childhood.  Our preschool program is funded through School 

Readiness and the Office of Early Childhood and while it is housed in our public 

school, it is not a public-school program.  Enrollment is based on family 

financial needs and student developmental needs and is not guaranteed for 

all Eastford students.  A needs assessment survey will be sent out in February 

to all families with children under the age of 5.  Please take a few minutes to fill 

out and return the survey if you have young children in your home.  This 

information helps us to plan for the future educational needs of the Eastford 

community. Please contact the school office if you have any questions.   

 

I also want to remind everyone about our Transportation Policy for students. 

Students in grades PK and K should be met at the bus stop by a 

parent/guardian or designated caregiver.  Students in grades 1-3 should have a 

parent/guardian or designated caregiver visible before the driver will let the child 

off the bus.  If there are changes to your regular dismissal routine, parents must 

notify the school in writing in advance of the change. Additionally, students 

who plan to stay after school to watch sporting events should request permission 

prior to attending an event using the designated form for spectators.  Students 
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who are signed up to participate in an after school activity or academic support 

will only be excused by a parent by advanced written notice, or by the school nurse 

if they are being sent home sick. Last minute phone requests are very difficult to 

manage and will not be honored.   

 

Congratulations to citizens of the trimester for the first trimester: Grace 

Moore in grade 2 and David Budd in grade 7.  They were nominated by their 

teachers for demonstrating the qualities of good citizenship and were recognized at 

the Board of Education meeting on December 7, 2023. Congratulations to you both 

for this well deserved honor!  I would also like to congratulate students who made 

the Honor Roll for the first trimester.  This includes students in grades 6-8 who 

earned High Honors, Honors and Recognition.  A listing of students in each 

category is included elsewhere in the Newsletter.   

 

Families should be on the lookout for mid-term progress reports.  These will go 

home with students on January 19, 2024 and indicate your child’s progress at the 

midpoint of the second trimester.   

 

There is no school on Monday, January 15, 2024 in honor of Martin Luther King, 

Jr.’s birthday.   

 

As always, please check with the school office if you have any questions.   

 

Sincerely,  

Carole McCombe 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://freepngimg.com/png/94-snowflake-png-image
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc/3.0/
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PTO News  
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Art News – Ms. Weinland 

 
 
 
 

Happy New Year from the Art Room!! 
Students have been creating amazing masterpieces in all grades. 

A sampling of recent work is below. 
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Grade 5 and 6 Student Artwork is on Display at the Loos Gallery  
The "This is Me!" exhibit is a celebration of our community through the artwork of local students. 
In art classes throughout the Quiet Corner, students discover and create work that represents 
what makes them unique and feel the most like themselves. This collection of vibrant work 
demonstrates the next generation's creativity, passion, and ingenuity as they learn who they are! 
 

Exhibit Viewing Hours: 
o January 11, 2024 – 3:00 p.m. - 6:00 p.m. – Gallery Open Hours 
o January 18, 2024 – 3:00 p.m. - 6:00 p.m. – Gallery Open Hours 
o January 25, 2024 – 3:00 p.m. - 6:00 p.m. – Last chance to view! Gallery Open Hours 

 
 

Student Artwork is Also on Display at the Eastford Public Library 
Work is rotated monthly - be sure to stop by often! 
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Hello Families.  I hope everyone had a happy and healthy holiday season.  “FLU”, COVID and 
RSV are being referred to as the “triple threat” according to the Connecticut Department of 
Health this winter season.  The state department of health is encouraging everyone to 
consider vaccinations to prevent illness.   
 
We are doing our best here to help deter the spread of illness by practicing good hand 
washing and respiratory hygiene as well as continuing our cleaning and ventilation practices.  
 
The best way you can help with keeping the spread of illness low is to be mindful when 
sending your student to school.  If your student exhibits moderate to severe signs or 
symptoms of illness, keep them home.  Not only symptoms of a cold but also gastrointestinal 
symptoms that would be difficult for your student to contain.   
 
Any fever, or temperature over 100.5*F is considered a temperature that can be associated 
with an infectious illness.  Please keep your student home for 24 hours after the fever resolves 
(without the use of fever reducing medicine).   
 
If symptoms persist, or if symptoms are more severe than a common cold, seek medical 
attention.  As I mentioned in earlier newsletters, bacterial infections such as ear and sinus 
infections can follow a respiratory illness.  
 
Please dress your child appropriately for the weather.  The weather is turning colder, and 
recess will be conducted outside as much as possible and as long as weather permits.  Having 
your student dressed for the weather not only protects them from the elements but also aids in 
keeping their immune system strong and resilient.   
 
Students have better success when they have enough food for lunch and snack. Water is 
always available to students so make sure they have bottles that can be refilled at the 
fountains at school.   
 
We want all our students to be at their best and ready for learning while keeping their 
classroom community healthy as well. 
 
Please notify me if your student will be out of school.  As always, feel free to reach out to me 
by phone or email if you have anything you need to discuss.  

Cassie Roto R.N., B.S.N. 
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Enrichment News – Mrs. Lynch  

 

Happy New Year!   

During the month of December, Enrichment students 

continued to explore the concept of a Growth Mindset.  

Using the list of strategies they brainstormed to 

encourage persistence, perseverance, and grit (i.e., “Say 

positive things to yourself.”  “Try a test run first or sketch it out 

before starting.”  “Take a breath, a break, or a walk.”  “Use 

humor.”), students each created a poster.  We have shared them 

by displaying the posters on hallway walls. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

An aerial view of a swimming 

pool, using humor as a way of 

allowing yourself a break 

before facing a tough 

challenge! 

 

https://www.freepngimg.com/png/80389-concept-human-mind-creativity-behavior-communication
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc/3.0/
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An illustration of 

sketching out a plan 

for a difficult activity—

with the bonus 

message to stay 

positive! 

The “before” picture here 

on the right shows the 

frustration you might 

feel with a demanding 

task.  The “after” picture 

on the left indicates that 

taking a breather can 

help you to begin again 

with determination!  
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Best wishes to everyone for a happy and healthy New Year! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A good reminder 

to say something 

positive to yourself 

before you begin 

working on a 

tough project! 
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Grade K News – Ms. Garvie & Mrs. Boccacio 

 

 

The kindergarten class had such a wonderful time in the month of December! 

Children have been working hard using their “word part power” to make words.  

We have also been learning new snap words including: can, to, do, went, was, got. 

Children also learned how to use all of their “super reading powers” to read books. 

During writing workshop, we started a new unit called Show and Tell writing. We 

will be writing about things that we really like and adding labels and detailed 

pictures to show our work. 

During math time we did an entire unit based around identifying, comparing, and 

matching shapes. Next, we will begin a unit that will teach us about addition and 

subtraction!   

Last month, we took a “trip” to various countries as we explored “Holidays Around 

the World”. We had fun using our passports to travel to places like Sweden, Italy, 

China, Germany and learning about each country’s holiday traditions. Please 

enjoy these pictures of some of our favorite projects and activities. 
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Grade 1 News – Mrs. Rhynhart 
 

 

Happy New Year! We will begin the month learning about New Year’s 

celebrations around the world and writing down a resolution for 2024. As we 

move forward in January, we will enjoy a Book Break with author Salina Yoon 

as she reminds us why friendship is important with her story, Be A Friend. 

Our science focus will keep our eyes to the skies as we use the patterns of  

the sun, moon, and stars to make predictions about when, and in which form, 

these will be visible in the day or night sky. Our social skills curriculum this 

month will help us focus on the internal changes in our bodies when we have 

different emotions. Identifying our own emotions is important so we can choose 

strategies to help manage these emotions in a positive way - such as “belly 

breathing” to calm uncomfortable feelings. Our first-grade mathematicians will 

expand their skills to add and subtract numbers through 20, and our first-

grade writers will practice adding details to their “teaching” stories to draw in 

readers and share all they know about a topic. All this while anxiously 

awaiting the first snowflakes to fly – off we go! 
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Grade 2 News – Mrs. Crocker-Lincoln  
                                                    

Grade 2 Science 

Second Graders are gearing up to begin the study of the work of water. In this 

unit, students will explore mapping water surfaces as well as the earth's surface 

features. We will use hand-on experiments to answer questions such as: Why is 

there sand at the beach? (rocks, sand, erosion), Where do floods happen? (severe 

weather), What is strong enough to form a canyon? (landforms), How can you stop 

a landslide? (engineering). Our scientists will stay curious and learn to draw 

conclusions from their experiments. 

 

Grade 2 Integrated Research Project 

Students will soon begin using what they have learned about nonfiction text 

features in reading and writing to begin a self-selected research project of their 

own! Technology will be integrated within the project to help locate sources as well 

as to present their findings. Stay tuned for more on this exciting work slated to 

begin toward the middle of the month! 
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Grade 3 News – Mrs. Bisson 
 

The month of December brought Acts of Kindness to 3rd Grade! Each day, we 

choose a different way to show kindness to those around us. For example, some 

days we did something kind for someone at home and other days we showed 

kindness to our classmates. Some other ways we showed kindness were writing 

notes to people we appreciate, holding the door for others, cleaning up our 

environment and complimenting others. 
 

3rd Graders have also explored new and exciting things in their special classes. In 

music, 3rd Graders started learning how to play the recorder with Ms. Burns. 

There is lots of excitement around learning a new instrument and some students 

have even made playing the recorder and getting better at it, part of their New 

Year’s goals! In art, students explored clay and worked to make some pottery with 

Mrs. Weinland. 
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Grade 4 News – Ms. Dill 

 

     
 
Winter has settled in, but that doesn’t mean it can’t be a “winter wonderland,” as featured 
on the grade 4 bulletin board! Students visualized snowy landscapes and festive symbols 
that help them celebrate the season. Then students imagined a craft, used common 
classroom materials to create their vision, and wrote a how to guide that teaches others 
how to make it for themselves!  
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 Math News – Mrs. Barlow 

 

Grade 5: Above Grade 5 students work on matching diagrams with various 

expressions that represent the shaded area. In this unit, they will be multiplying mixed 

numbers and finding the area of rectangles with mixed number side lengths. We apply 

the order of operations by writing more complicated equations using parenthesis.  

 

Grade 6: This group is starting their unit and continuing to 

develop the idea of unit rates and how they will help us solve 

more complex problems.  We will also work on different units of 

measurement, estimating measures and converting from one 

measurement to another. This will lead us to percentages as we 

connect them to ratios.  

 

Grade 7: Grade 7 will be reviewing what they learned last 

year about percentages and applying this to more 

complicated problems, finding the percent error, percent 

increase, and percent decrease. We will finish this unit by 

completing a state tax project.  If anyone has store 

circulars, please send them in so we can use them for this 

project. 
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Grade 8 and Algebra: These two groups finished their units in early December, so we 

took some time to do the Scale Drawing project that the 7th graders did earlier this 

year.  They found it was much more difficult to do than they thought it would be!  Both 

groups are moving on to units where we will dive into linear equations.   
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ELA – Mr. Salsich 
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Science News – Mrs. Mead 

 

Middle school students continue to work and learn with 

KnowAtom materials in grades 6 through 8, and with 

Mystery Science in grade 5.  Here, 8th grade students 

work to assemble a large work light that they’ll use when 

modeling astronomical patterns made by the Earth, sun 

and moon.  These predictable patterns include day and 

night, a year, the seasons, the moon phases, and eclipses.  

They’ve also learned about handling halogen bulbs with 

care, in this case gloves, to avoid getting oils from skin on 

the glass.   

 

 

 

 

Here, 5th grade students work together to analyze 

data in order to draw conclusions and discover 

patterns.  Grade 7 engineers have just finished a 

project that uses their chemistry knowledge to design 

a prototype of an ice pack that is as efficient and 

effective as possible, while grade 6 students have 

focused recently on fine-tuning their graphing skills. 

 
 

==================================================================== 
  

This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed 

https://mattcoaty.com/2021/04/13/graphing-with-context/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/3.0/
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Student Council – Mrs. Mead 

 

Student Council members continue their partnership with PTO, serving as “elves” 

for the Giving Tree Project.  On January 19, we will host a winter dance for middle 

school students, and in February we will conduct a drive to support animal rescue 

in our community.  Watch for upcoming fliers and permission slips to come home.  

In the meantime, we are collecting old newspaper for a project.  If you save 

newspapers for a trip to the transfer station, please consider sending them to 

school for Student Council instead through the end of February.  Thank You! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Social Studies News – Mr. Kernan  

Welcome back to school!  Hopefully everyone was able to celebrate a little bit and 

enjoy some downtime.  I am excited to see the calendar roll over from one year to 

another and to begin our work together once again. 

 

In grade five, students are beginning to explore the colonies in the 18th 

century.  We will be examining the French and Indian War this month and how 

that conflict contributed to the American Revolution. Fifth grade can expect an 

uptick in writing this month as we look to improve our persuasive writing skills. 

Please reach out as always with anything I can do to assist you.  I’m looking 

forward to an enriching month! 

 

Grade six and seven students have been learning about World War I. We will 

conclude our study of this unit over the next week and a half. Below are pictures of 

a study guide we created. Students will be creating their own trenches and 

explaining the purpose of these trenches and ultimately how they contributed to 

the war effort from 1914-1918. Following this we will move in the 1920’s and the 
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Great Depression. Since this is World History, we will examine this from a world 

perspective.  

 

Grade eight students have moved from the end of the American Revolution to the 

beginnings of a new nation, our class looked into the role our constitution plays in 

our daily lives, the development of our government, and how different eras of our 

country’s history were defined by the people who lived it. This work will carry us 

to the American Civil War. We will begin with the Andrew Jackson era this 

month. There is much to digest, and I am looking forward to seeing how our 

students develop thoughts and inferences about this era of American history. 

 

Grades 6 and 7 work:  
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